Sangamon Township Cemetery Board Meeting Thursday October 10, 2019 6:00 PM At the Sangamon Township building

The May 2019 meeting was called to order at 6:15 PM. Joyce Munster, Ray Spencer, Lorrie Wilson and Sexton Frannie Dick were present. Also present was Township Trustee Mike Nolan.

The minutes from the last meeting were reviewed. A motion to accept was made by Ray Spencer and Joyce Munster seconded. All were in favor.

New business Joyce Munster was nominated to be the new chair person and Lorrie Wilson was nominated to be secretary, all were in favor.

Frannie gave his Sexton's update. Larry Sebens rocked the drives in Ingram and Mackey Cemeteries. Frannie also stated that maybe we could oil the rock. There have been several grave stones that need repair and he has had to use a wench on some of them. Frannie purchased a jack to help with the repairing of stones. Frannie and Tim Dick have been repairing stones in all Cemeteries. Mackey Cemetery has had several stones fall. It was brought up that Frannie needed to be reimbursed for the cost of the jack, we will need a receipt showing the paid jack expense. John Heider has a couple of girls helping him to repair stones also. Gus Hatch is looking at a couple of trees at Madden and Hughes Cemetery to cut down. The expense is around \$800 a piece and \$130 for the stumps to be ground down. Mackey Cemetery

will need more trees cut down and we will need to fill the holes. Mike Nolan suggested that Kevin look at the holes, Kevin is a landscaper. There is a big stone at Maddens Cemetery that is going to fall soon. John Heider will need to help fix this one. The board asked Frannie how his mowers were holding up he stated that his newest mower is a 2013 and his oldest is 2005. He will also need blades, belts and tires. The board needs to come up with a new budget for 2019 and present it to the Township Board. We have scheduled the next meeting for September 12 at 6:00 PM.

A motion to adjourn was made by Ray Spencer and seconded by Joyce Munster. All were in favor and the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM.

Respectfully Submitted.

Lorrie Wilson

Cemetery Township Secretary